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Davis High Community Council Minutes 
December 7, 2016 

 
 
Attendees: Richard Swanson, Cerissa Thompson, Bradley Chapple, Gregg Laub, Dianna Barton, Alan Porter, 
Ryan Wilko, Kim Humpherys, Diana Anderson, LeeAnn Hyer, Kimberly Luddington, Barbara Hartman, Dorothy 
Watkins, Andrea Richards, Hilary Pennock, Jono Rees (student), Benjamin Packer (student) and Darron Coray 
(teacher). 
 

Gregg Laub welcomed the Council. Minutes from October’s meeting were reviewed and a motion to approve 
them was made by Diana Anderson. Kimberly Luddington seconded the motion. 
 
Richard Swanson reviewed the budget and pointed out the adjustments that are indicated by red print. 
Adjustments need to be made to SAGE DATA ANALYSIS. Note, the first round of ACT Prep has been paid and 
only $10K from Trust Land funds has been used in the last month. 
ACTION ITEM: The Council needs to approve $800 for Library Aid. No funds have yet been spent for the 
Scholarship Secretary. Employee responsibilities are being assessed due to Debra Hall’s current health 
condition. 
 
The student body officers reported on some of the school activities that are currently going on at the school. 
They include the Christmas Dance, Sub for Santa kick-off, Dash for Cash ($15K goal), Boys XC Nationals 4th 
place, and Mr. Tally was selected as the Nike National Boys Coach of the Year.  
 
Mr. Coray introduced a World Language proposal. Five hundred Spanish-class students are in need of reading 
materials. There is no need in the French classes for similar resources and Mr. Coray hasn’t heard back from 
Mr. Chronister for the Chinese classes. It will be important to reach out to other teachers to make sure there 
are no other needs. 
ACTION ITEM: Vote on World Language proposal in the January meeting. 
 
Carissa Thompson presented the status of technology needs in the classroom.  
Current technology concerns include  

1. Maintaining current number of computers is not possible with Refresh money alone. 
2. Audio enhancement in every classroom. 
3. Updated projectors or TVs 
4. Greater need for one-to-one environment. A way of giving students access to technology in every 

classroom on a daily basis. 
 
The Council discussed the following technology related needs:  

1. Whether or not to replace expensive bulbs or buy new projectors.  
2. Desktop vs. Laptop/iPad options. Depending on what the classroom/curriculum need determines 

which is better. 
3. If a certain type of technology is used by departments/students every day, Mr. Swanson will support 

spending money on it. If not, no consideration will be made. 
4. More information is needed to consider Family & Consumer Science request for funds. ACTION ITEM: 

Kimmy Humpherys will get more information so discussion can be more thorough. 
5. Digital Photo Lab issues are a concern to teachers. An effort is being made to try and coordinate with 

other teachers to make the lab available to all teachers and accessible to all students. One must 
consider fluctuation in student enrollment. Also, the popularity of the class indicates how the program 
will continue to grow. Desktops are not a feasible option. They require infrastructure costs that require 
outside contractors as well as equipment expenses. 
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6. Math Department requests were discussed. Note, a microphone system has already been purchased 
for Shir Lynn and is no longer needed. 

7. The English Department wants to get as close to one-to-one as possible. Yet, they have not shown the 
administration anything that indicates how they are using Canvas. Thus, we are not aware of any 
specific needs. 

 
Mr. Swanson felt it was important for the Council to know that two labs were created last year. Both were 
supposed to go to the English department. However, due to miscommunication, one lab went to English and 
the other to Math (on accident). The Administration takes full responsibility for this mistake. Also, concerning 
the Science department, Mr. Swanson indicated they will be receiving a new grant. 
 
Concerning requests for monies from teachers next year, Gregg Laub has created a form to be used that will 
make the process more user-friendly for teachers and efficient for the CC. 
 
An update on Amanda Grow’s ACT Strategy class indicated that a sample size of 21 students (who completed 
the pretest and the October test) showed composite scores increased by 2.15 points after students had 
completed the class. Math, English and Science scores increased overall as well. Better performance was 
evident from students that used Canvas. Amanda has expressed appreciation for the support she gets from the 
school and administration. The pricing for the January test (for Juniors) is $36/student. As for Mrs. Levitt’s ACT 
Prep program, no need for support from the Council has been requested. Mr. Porter indicated the importance 
of timing and it’s correlation to test performance. It is extremely important that the ACT Prep classes be taught 
close to when the test is actually taken. 
 
Mr. Swanson presented the following information and updates to the Council. 

1. Dances 
o There was an improvement in dress code compliance at the Christmas Dance 
o Reminders will go out prior to the February dance 
o Dancing is better than it’s been in the past. (DJs are the bigger concern.) 
o The March dance will most likely be a Friday night, boy and girl’s choice, dance. 

 
2. New High School 

o No boundary changes have been decided. An outside company will do a boundary study after 
the new principal has been chosen. (March/April time frame.) 

o All of Farmington will not go to the new high school in Farmington. 
o Superintendent Newey’s ideas are based on a blended education setting with technology tie. 

(The One World School House, Kahn) 
o There is talk that approximately 600 students from Davis will go to the new high school. 

 
Dianna Barton motioned for the meeting to be adjourned. Mr. Swanson seconded the motion. 
 
AFTER NOTES:  

1. Davis High parking issues will be discussed at a City Council meeting in the near future. City Council 
members Snell, Lee and Garn will propose removing all signs in the city and paint red on the curb 
corners. Davis High has also offered to make accommodations by allowing students to park in the 
driving range during school hours and the school will issue parking tickets to offenders on the streets 
close to the school. Mr. Swanson thanked the Council for it’s involvement and indicated that it was key 
in helping to improve the parking situation at Davis. 

2. The addition of a school psychologist has been very helpful. There are a lot of students that are 
accessing this resource.  
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